Library Media Annual Review Meeting
January 22, 2014


The Library Media Annual Review Meeting took place on January 22, 2014 at 3:35 p.m. in the GCMS Elementary School Library.  Those in attendance were:  Sharon Pool, Lynne Titus, and Sheila Trembley.  The librarians reviewed the curriculum guide, and changes were discussed and made.

Elementary School:  The elementary library now has a digital collection for grades 3-5.  The goal is to eventually make the program available for grades K-2 as well.  Mrs. Titus still struggles with completing all tasks that need her attention at the elementary school.  With the decrease in hours that a teacher aide is available in the library, even shelving the books is an issue, as an average of 150-200 books are returned each day to be shelved.  The budget is determined the previous spring, which helps Mrs. Titus to plan for library purchases.  Concerning the curriculum, no changes in objectives were reported.  

A problem that has been increasing at the elementary school is jamming the laminators.  While the teachers have been educated as to how to determine if the film is about to run out, just this year alone, Mrs. Titus has had to repair the laminator five times.  If a teacher runs the laminator out of film, then both rollers become stuck. The last time this occurred, fixing it was a two-hour process.  Mrs. Titus stated that perhaps it is also due to an issue with the laminator, even though it is the newest model.  It is important that a repairman from Presentations Direct come to provide maintenance on the machines.  While it would cost money to have the repairs done, it may save time and money in the long run.  
Middle School:  The middle school library is managed by the library clerk, and overseen by the middle school principal.  The high school librarian serves as the resource person, and the clerk also contacts the elementary librarian with questions.  The Overdrive Digital Library System is now in place at the middle school level.  Expenditures for the middle school are approved on an as-needed basis.  Concerning overdue books, the library clerk now notifies the middle school students.  Also, equipment is no longer assigned through the library.  Mrs. Trembley noted some changes in the middle school curriculum.  Those changes were recorded, and a revised edition of the library media curriculum will be created and sent to the librarians and administrators.  
High School:  The high school library now has 24 networked computers in order to accommodate students and teachers.  The high school also has the Overdrive Digital Library System. They are currently researching the Follett system, because it is more suitable to the needs of high school level students.  Mrs. Trembley reported that her goal is to maintain the integrity and quality of the high school library collection.  Expenditures for the high school library are allocated on an as-needed basis.  Concerning overdue books, the students now receive overdue notices through their g-mail accounts.  In the past, students would not receive their report cards until library fines were paid.  This is no longer the case.  Also, AV equipment is not longer available through the library. Concerning curriculum objectives, Mrs. Trembly edited the curriculum for grade 9-12.  
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Those changes were recorded, and a revised edition of the library media curriculum will be created and sent to the librarians and administrators.  


Both librarians discussed the fact that library staffing affects all aspects of the library.  They do not want to see the libraries lowered level of mediocrity.  The librarians are very concerned about the possible change in staffing for the libraries in the district.  The discussed the importance of having a certified librarian at each building who was willing to promoted and sustain the library as it should be done. Cataloging is something that needs to be done by a certified librarian, as well, and cannot be accomplished as well with support staff.   Also, the teacher aide at the elementary school no longer assists in the library for half of a day.  This is causing a backlog with shelving books.  It is also difficult at the end of the day for Mrs. Titus to check out books and assist those students who need help with book selection at the same time.  


There are also issues with some “aging” books in all of the libraries, especially in the area of science.  Budget reductions in the library area make it difficult to replace those books.  Mrs. Titus also stated that due to time constraints, it is also difficult to find time to weed books in general.  At the high school, the wiring in the library needs to be updated in order to handle the current computers. 

The librarians presented current data on the content of their libraries:

2014 Library Inventory Statistics
	School
	Print
	Non-print

	Elementary School
	13,866 Volumes
	741 Titles

	Middle School
	7,985 Volumes
	362 Titles

	High School
	7,789 Volumes
	  42 Titles 


